
 

 

Columbia County Community Advisory Council Summary  

Monday, May 6, 2019, 3:30-5:30 pm 

 

Chair opened the meeting at 3:40 pm. Agenda and April minutes were approved.  

  

Tobacco Retail Licensure Summary Presentation: Heather Oliver from Columbia Health 

Services (CHS) and Stephanie Petersen from the Rede Group presented the results from Columbia 

Health Service’s Tobacco Retail Licensure Project that was funded by CPCCO.  

 

Rural Outreach Proposal: Teresa presented a proposal for extending CAC outreach to areas 

outside of St Helens and Scappoose, which the CAC approved. A CAC orientation is scheduled 

for Rainier on May 15th; Teresa provided flyers and asked the CAC to spread the word.  

 

Celebrating CAC Success in Columbia County: Teresa gave a short presentation of the work 

the CAC accomplished in 2018 and so far in 2019. This laid the groundwork for planning next 

steps after the release of the CHIP plan. Due to time constraints, the CAC opted to discuss this at 

the June meeting, along with CHIP updates and a refresher of January’s discussion of the learning 

themes. Nancy will provide a budget overview at the July meeting, and the community team will 

provide an overview of the narrative collection data. 

  

IA Update: 

Joell presented the Innovator Agent updates. OHA has posted lists of all CCO applicants and the 

service areas they are applying for- there are currently 15 CCOs and 19 applied.  After selection 

announcements on July 8th, the state will do readiness assessments.  Legislative updates available 

at the OHS monthly stakeholder webinars.  Nominations open for the Oregon Health Equity 

Committee of the Oregon Health Policy Board until Friday, May 31st. They are looking for more 

representation from coastal communities.  

 

Community Update: 

SAFE was having issues with their phone system. Crisis line calls are being forwarded to cell 

phones; noted several calls have been missed due to the broken system. They are trying to get the 

word out to the community via social media. Please use cell phone numbers until this is resolved.   

Karen announced this was her last CAC meeting, that her role with CCO was changing, and she 

would no longer be the Columbia County CAC Coordinator.  

 

July Meeting Update:  The July CAC meeting needs to move to 7/8 due to the 4th of July 

holiday. Karen will update the calendar invite and asked everyone to please make note of the date 

change.  

 

The meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm.  

 

Next Meeting: June 3rd, 3:30 – 5:30pm  

Location: Community Action Team 


